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Info

· Union of the Baltic Cities gained the observer status to the Committee of the Regions (COR). http://www.cor.eu.int 

· On 8 September in Gdansk, four Baltic Secretariats: UBC, Council of the Baltic Sea States (CBSS), Baltic Sea States Subregional Co-operation (BSSSC) and Vision & Strategies Around the Baltic 2010 (VASAB 2010) had a working meeting upon the invitation of CBSS and organised by BSSSC. In a friendly atmosphere we discussed inter alia the question of the closer daily co-operation between the organisations: the secretariats, as well as the corresponding thematic working groups/commissions.

· Secretary General Pawel Zaboklicki represented UBC at the CBSS Committee of Senior Officials (CSO) meeting in Gdańsk, on 9 September. Mr Zaboklicki made a presentation introducing UBC structure, activities and initiatives. He informed CSO inter alia about:

- UBC-CAAC statement on EC communication on dialogue with associations of regional and local authorities on the formulation of EU policy

- UBC opinion that the EC should give the maritime borders in the BSR the same status as the land borders in order to facilitate cross-sea-border co-operation between the cities

- UBC comment on the EC consultation document "Motorways of the Sea" which is to be finalised by 30 September 2004 

· Pawel Zaboklicki will represent UBC at the conference on "EU Enlargement, Poland and the New Neighbours. Focus on Early Warning and Civic Security" to be held in Gdansk, on 10-11 September.

· Lately UBC was also represented on two conferences:

- Maciej Lisicki, Member of the UBC Executive Board, participated in the 13th Baltic Sea Parliamentary Conference (BSPC) in Bergen, on 31-31 August 2004.

- Gundars Bojars, UBC Vice-President, participated in Riga Forum, on 19-20 August 2004. 

From UBC Secretariat 

· UBC Executive Board meeting, Riga, 15-17 October

Dear Sir/Madame,

On behalf of the Mayor of the City of Riga, Vice-President of UBC, Mr Gundars Bojars, I have an honour to invite you to the 41st meeting of the UBC Executive Board to be held in Riga, Latvia, on 15-17 October 2004. Part of the meeting (Saturday, October 16) comprising reports from the UBC working Commissions & Networks will be open to all member cities. A preliminary programme, practical information and registration form can be found here: 

http://www.ubc.net/today/41st-executive.html  Please return the registration form to the UBC Secretariat in Gdansk and to the City of Riga, latest by 15 September 2004. The proposals to be discussed at the meeting shall be sent to the Secretariat latest four weeks beforehand (15 September 2004). The meeting agenda 

will be sent to you after receiving your registration. Contact person in Riga:

Mr Viktors Buls
Assistant Chief of Foreign Affairs

Riga City Council

Tel. +371 7 026 149, GSM +371 920 40 55

Fax +371 7 026 386, e-mail: viktors@rcc.lv


With kind regards,

Pawel  Zaboklicki

· CALL FOR STORIES TO THE BALTIC CITIES BULLETIN

Dear Members of the Union,

It has become a tradition for the Council of European Union to encourage people and organisations to undertake positive actions by promoting different ideas and values each particular year. This year the Council together with the European Parliament has decided to announce the European Year of Education through Sport, whose motto is “Move your body, stretch your mind”. The main objective of the Year is to sensitize  European public to the importance of sport as an educational tool. The campaign also aims at taking advantage of sport values, encouraging young people to develop their physical as well as social capabilities and at promoting the exchange of good practice concerning the potential of sport in education. Therefore the next issue of the Baltic Cities Bulletin will be devoted to: EDUCATION THROUGH SPORT. The Editorial Board intends to publish interesting articles about examples of good practice in the field of education through sport in member cities. If your city is active in promotion of sport as well as educational values and you would like to share your experience with others, you are welcome to present your projects and ideas. As usual, apart from the main theme, we are looking forward to stories describing interesting events and a daily life of our member cities. Those articles are published in the chapter “News from Member Cities”. UBC Commissions and Networks are welcome to inform about their events, meetings and projects in the chapter “UBC Today”. The bulletin is distributed in 6000 copies all around the Baltic Sea Region to over 200 Baltic cities and many key organisations and institutions including the EU. Please follow these guidelines, when submitting your story:

- Deliver the story by e-mail to: iwona.belczak@gdansk.gda.pl  in MS WORD format, remember to kill the viruses before sending.

- Each member city may submit two articles - one related to the cover theme and one to the chapter “Cities in Action”. Naturally all stories shall be sent in English.

- Each article may have max 400 words, no more than 1 page A4, font TimesNewRoman 12pt. The editorial board sometimes needs to shorten the stories in order to include more stories into the Bulletin. It is also important to include the author’s name and contact numbers for possible further questions related to the story.

- Please make all efforts to include a smashing photo or a digital picture to illustrate the article (JPG format, min. 300 ppi, one e-mail - one picture, the file should not exceed 3 MB). Remember to send us also the coat of arms of your city, if you have not sent it earlier.

- The deadline for stories to the Bulletin is 24 September 2004, please respect this timetable as we are unable to print stories received after this deadline.

All material should be sent directly to the UBC Secretariat in Gdansk. If you have interesting issues to report, please do not hesitate to send them.

From UBC Commissions

· Commission on Environment

Dear Sir / Madame, 

I would like to draw your attention to an important European event - which I believe would be very useful to participate at, and where the UBC is heavily involved in the preparations. That is the European conference on cities' actions to prevent waste and increase material efficiency. It will be organised in Turku on 28-29 October. This European conference will be a great learning and sharing opportunity, presenting challenges, good practices and lessons learnt from all parts of Europe and will discuss new solutions and activities to better manage and prevent waste in the cities. The conference languages (with simultaneous translation) will be English, French, Russian and Finnish. Group transport with buses (very reasonable/supported price per participant) will be organised from all Baltic States and possibly also from St. Petersburg. Please, find at: http://www.ubc.net/today/e_News/documents/Waste-FreeLifestyles.pdf for your information the first announcement of the conference. The second announcement, including detailed programme, practical information and registration form, will be distributed later. Please, see the contact information in the announcement for possible inquiries, comments and contributions. For your convenience, the Annual meeting of the UBC Commission on Environment will also be organised in Turku back-to-back with the conference, on the 27th of October. The EnvCom Annual meeting will discuss past and future activities and make decisions on a number of important issues. The detailed agenda will be distributed in September. I very much hope that your city would be able to send to the conference at least a small delegation consisting of the most relevant directors, managers and experts on the topic. This kind of European events we don't have so often in the Baltic Sea Region, so it would be really recommendable to use the opportunity now.

Looking forward to meeting your representatives at the conference, I remain,

Risto Veivo

Commission on Environment

· UBC Women's Network

Ten years ago, more than 15.000 participants took part in the Nordic Forum “Women´s Life and Work - Joy and Freedom” in Turku. To celebrate the anniversary of this huge event, a Seminar on ”Equal Opportunities - for WoMen?” was held in Turku on the 12th and 13th of August 2004. On invitation it was possible for members of UBC Women’s Network to participate in this international key event of Turku City 775-years´ celebrations and take part in the dialogue with the other 500 invited participants from 11 countries. On Saturday 14th, UBC Women’s Network gathered together for a seminar discussing “Municipalities and Gender Equality in Baltic Sea Region and as a Nordic Dimension” .The topic was enlightened from three angles by Ms Carita Peltonen from the Nordic Council of Ministers, Denmark, Ms Ülle-Marike Papp from the Ministry of Social Affairs, Estonia and Ms Olga Klimova from Business Cooperation Centre, Russia. The method used: circulating people in so called Learning cafés, made it possible for everybody to participate in the dialogue seeking answers to three questions: “How to promote Gender Equality Co-operation in the Baltic Sea Region and as a Nordic Dimension”, “How to create a supportive environment for Gender Equality Policy in the enlarged Europe” and “ How to strengthen the role of women in decision-making and politics in the municipalities of Baltic Sea Region and how to use UBC Women’s Network to enhance that purpose”. It was extremely important to get the views of some very prominent women in politics and administration from St. Petersburg, Lomonosov and Kaliningrad (UBC-cities), Novgorod and Kengisepp in Russia , the UBC cities Narva and Tallinn in Estonia, Šiauliai and Moletai in Lithuania, Ms Hjördis Höglund, who founded UBC Women’s Network, the representatives from Lake Victoria Women’s Network and to get the grass-root opinions from the representatives from the women’s centres in Kalmar, Sweden, as well as Turku two women’s centres. The formal meeting of UBC Women’s Network was held afterwards discussing the program for the autumn. Ms Ida Kuklina forwarded the invitation to have a follow up meeting in the frame of the yearly international conference Women Changing the World, this year dedicated to form a meeting point for women in business as well as entrepreneurs. It will be on 22-24.10.04 in St. Petersburg. During this event the first steps will be taken for planning of the international conference "WoMen and Democracy" due to take place in St. Petersburg in 2005.

Ulla Lundqvist

Co-ordinator of the UBC Women's Network 
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From UBC cities

· Estonian Annual Information Technology and Telecommunication Forum

Dear Sirs,

City of Tallinn is proud to inform you that Estonian Annual Information Technology and Telecommunication Forum takes place on 16th and 17th of September 2004. The venue is in the sunny summer capital of Estonia, Pärnu. The Forum is a meeting place for over 300 participants from Baltic IT and TC service providers and their major client organisations in the region. This year's topics address innovation with such renowned speakers as quantum physicist Danah Zohar; innovation vendor Steve Jurvetson; analyst of Forrester Research George Lawrie; an alternative business guru Geoff Burch and many local, regional and world-wide recognised academics and practitioners. We would be most glad to meet you at the event to discuss the actualities of Information Technology and Telecommunication. Please find the agenda of the Forum at http://foorum.itl.ee. The registration conditions and forms are also there. For more information regarding the conference, please call +372 660 5995.

Looking forward to see you!

Tonu Karu
City of Tallin

Invitations to conferences

· The Fourth International Road Management and Municipal Engineering Conference „Estonian road maintenance and the ways of development”

Dear colleagues,

The Estonian Association of Municipal Engineering (EAME) has an honour to invite you to the Fourth International Road Management and Municipal Engineering Conference, that will take place on 28th of September 2004 in Tallinn, at Estonian Expo’s Blue Pavilion B wing, and is organised in co-operation with Tallinn Municipal Engineering Services Department. The lectures will be held in Estonian  and Finnish with simultaneous translation into Estonian, English, Finnish and Russian. The conference is targeted to specialists from public and private road management and municipal services enterprises. The topics are focused on current issues of seasonal road maintenance, legal background of public engineering services and the options for financial relationships and perspectives for future. The problems, challenges, best practices and co-operative interests regarding to these topics will be discussed. The lectors are the best experts of their fields from Estonia and Finland. All participants are welcomed to contribute discussions raising important questions, addressing crucial problems or presenting solutions. During the conference an exhibition of municipal engineering technique is also opened. The participation fee 40 EUR (catering included) can be paid to EAME (adress: Vabaduse väljak 10, Tallinn)  bank account EE 432200221020824498 Hansapank (adress: Liivalaia 8, Tallinn 15040)  SWIFT/BIC: HABAEE2X. or in cash on site. NB! The deadline for registration is September 14th 2004. For further information about the conference and accommodation, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Jana Kivimägi (phone +372 6457 824, mobile +3725217867, fax: +3726457 192, e-mail: jana.kivimagi@tallinnlv.ee; 

Looking forward to hearing from you soon,

Ain Valdmann

Member of the board of EAME

· "First Forum of EMAS-registered Local Authorities"

Dear UBC friends, 

The European Commission is organising the "First Forum of EMAS-registered Local Authorities" on October 15th 2004 in Ludwigsburg, Germany. The Forum is open to all local authorities and not only to EMAS-registered ones. Everyone is welcome! UBC is encouraging its member cities interested in environmental management systems to take part in this Forum as it is a great opportunity to: a) learn from others experiences and b) to establish relations with cities who have or are working towards EMAS. The lessons from EMAS-Peer Review for Cities project will be shared as well. Please, find here http://www.ubc.net/today/e_News/documents/EMASForum.pdf the programme as well as information on registration and accommodation of the EMAS Forum. 

Best regards,

Tea Nõmmann

Commission on Environment

Partner search

· The Municipality of Lisboa is looking for partners to the Interreg III C project named "Interventions of Urban Renewal and revitalisation in Historic Centres". Here http://www.ubc.net/today/e_News/documents/QUESTIONARIO.doc please find the project description. UBC member cities interested to participate in the project are requested to contact as soon as possible Mr Joao Basto, Strategic Planning Department, Municipality of Lisboa, e-mail: joao.basto@cm-lisboa.pt   

· Dear Sir/Madam,

As you already know, on the 1st of July 2004, the Union of the Baltic Cities and the Conference of the Atlantic Arc Cities (www.arcat.org) signed a co-operation agreement aiming at strengthening the links between both organisations inter alia through the implementation of joint projects. Having in mind above the City of Nantes, France, has proposed a project on European Citizenship to be carried out within the Interreg III C. UBC member cities interested to participate in this projects are requested to contact the City of Nantes at: 

Gaelle.CORNET@nantesmetropole.fr  

Pawel Zaboklicki


More info on this project at: 

http://www.ubc.net/today/e_News/documents/EuropeanCitizenship.doc
Slide series on Baltic Sea environment and ecology

A series of 23 slides and a guidebook demonstrating Baltic Sea geography, physical, chemical and biological characters as well as changes taking place due to human activities can be viewed and downloaded from the web free of charge: www.environment.fi/balticsea 

The slide series is an outcome of Finnish efforts including scientists, administration, private sector and NGO´s. The slide series is available in English, Russian, Finnish and Swedish. There are hardcopies available of all language versions. Some 1000 series have been distributed mainly to schools but also to libraries, universities, administration, NGO´s and to the private sector. There has been a great need for high quality material to demonstrate Baltic Sea issues, and therefore this slide series have become very popular. The English version was re-edited this year. It has been structured to be easily used directly from the web. It is easy to move between the slides and the text and between the various slides. The need for educational material of the Baltic Sea environment and ecology has not decreased during the ten years the first version of the series was produced. Eutrophication is still a major problem and new challenges, such as risks linked to maritime activities and growing chemicalisation need new innovative measures to provide sustainable development. Awareness of the environment and ecology of the Baltic Sea is one tool to reach sustainability.

By Eeva Furman, Eeva.Furman@ymparisto.fi 

Pollution all over Nordic Region 

Foam from fire extinguishers, chemicals used to treat surfaces, textiles, floor wax and electronic components all contain huge quantities of environmental pollution and they are found all over the Nordic Region, according to studies funded by the Nordic Council of Ministers. The compounds contained in PFOS and PFOA chemicals take a long time to biodegrade – and action needs to be taken soon to avoid then becoming an environmental problem, the joint Nordic study concludes. It was not previously believed that these chemicals affected human beings but it has now been revealed that living organisms do ingest them and that high concentrations are found in sea mammals like seals and whales.

Source: Nordic Council

Cheaper international calls

Phone calls between Nordic countries need to be cheaper, concludes a report about a pan-Nordic telecoms sector discussed by the Nordic monopolies commissions last week. The report is the result of a project funded by the Nordic Council of Ministers. The project vision of a joint Nordic market is based on calls to other Nordic countries costing the same as domestic calls. If the trade and industry ministers endorse the proposal, it is expected to have a positive effect on business, culture and the population in general. The market may not yet be ready for such a move but Internet telephony etc. are expected to increase rapidly and cut prices.

Source: Nordic Council


Nordic countries best at welfare

The Nordic countries are the best places to live, Jeffrey D. Sachs of Columbia University (advisor to Kofi Annan) told Newsweek. Norway is ranked number one in the world, Sweden two, Australia three, Canada four and the Netherlands five out of a total of 175 countries covered by the UNDP’s Welfare Index. The Nordic countries are thought to have the best balance between competition and co-operation, market economy and welfare. In a "poverty index" of 17 selected OECD countries, Sweden is listed as the one with the least poverty. Norway is second, the Netherlands third, Finland fourth and Denmark fifth. Welfare research is still a relatively new science and it is difficult to compare various factors directly because conditions are so different throughout the world. According to Sachs, however, the world would do well to be more open to Nordic ideas. The Nordic countries prioritise training, education and research, have a system of welfare for all based on a dynamic private sector and are inclusive.

Source: Norden - the Top of Europe

New portal aims to help EU citizens enjoy benefits of internal market

The Commission has launched an Internet portal providing practical information to EU citizens who wish to travel to or reside in another Member State http://europa.eu.int/citizensrights/index_en.cfm. The new Internet portal launched by the Commission provides practical information about the 25 Member States to facilitate the free movement of citizens. The site, which is accessible in all 20 official languages of the EU, covers themes such as living, working, studying and travelling in other EU countries, buying goods and services or settling cross-border financial services disputes. It lists useful phone numbers, addresses and online resources. Other Commission information services which complement the "Dialogue with Citizens" portal include: 

- Europe Direct (answers questions about the EU by email or phone) 

- Citizens' Signpost Service (offers free personalised advice from legal experts) 

- SOLVIT (co-ordinates a network which helps citizens and businesses get corrections to misapplications of EU rules by national administrations)

Source: EurActiv

Lukashenko’s decision is ‘worst scenario’

Alexander Lukashenko’s decision to hold a referendum on changing the Belarusian constitution and allowing him to remain president for a third term was decried by Lithuanian officials. Foreign Minister Antanas Valionis told the Baltic News Service that “such a step will not strengthen democratic processes in Belarus.” Gediminas Kirkilas, chairman of the Parliament’s foreign affairs committee, called the decision “undemocratic and unlawful.” “This means that Lukashenko is trying to extend his autocratic rule,” he said. Vaclov Stankevic, chairman of the parliamentary commission on NATO affairs, said, “The worst scenario of events in Belarus has proven true. It is the worst variant for the international community and neighbour states, including Lithuania. The possibility increases that Belarus will remain outside Europe and democracy for long.” Lukashenko, 50, was elected president in 1994. In a 1996 referendum he expanded his powers and disbanded the legally elected Parliament. The West and domestic opposition said the referendum and parliamentary elections held after it, as well as the 2001 presidential elections in which Lukashenko won an overwhelming victory, were out of keeping with democratic requirements. Since the Belarusian constitution only allows the president to hold two four-year terms, Lukashenko on Tuesday announced that he would hold a referendum on Oct. 17, parallel to parliamentary elections, to get a mandate to change the law. 

Source: The Baltic Times

EU presents budget winners and losers

Ireland last year received the most EU funding per person, while the Netherlands paid in the most per capita, according to a report unveiled by the European Commission. Four countries - Ireland, Portugal, Greece and Spain - were revealed to receive more money from the EU pot than they pay in. Each Irish citizen received just below 400 Euro last year from EU funds. At the other end of the scale, Dutch citizens each paid in 120 Euro to the EU coffers. Other net contributors were Sweden (106 Euro per citizen), Germany (93 Euro), Belgium (75 Euro) and the UK (46.5 Euro). The French pay 32 Euro each. Presenting the figures, budgetary commissioner Michaele Schreyer said that, whether a member state was a net contributor or a net recipient of EU funds, everyone gains in the end from EU membership. "For net contributors also, the economic and political benefits from belonging to the internal market, the currency union and the European peace framework far outweigh the net payments to the EU budget", she said. "EU membership is the best conceivable investment", she concluded. The figures also revealed that total EU spending in 2003 amounted to 90.6 billion Euro.

Source: EUobserver

German finance minister: EU economy cannot catch US by 2010

Campaigners have reacted furiously to a statement by German finance minister Hans Eichel saying that the EU will not succeed in its aim to become the "most competitive economy in the world by 2010" and catch up with the US. Speaking in the German Parliament on 7 September, Mr Eichel declared, "We will not manage to make Europe the world's most competitive area by 2010 but the objective is right ... All countries in the EU must contribute to it and so must we". Although most economists and many politicians privately believe that the EU will fail in the so-called Lisbon aim, it is the first time a senior European figure has expressed major doubts in public. And Mr Eichel's comments echo those of incoming Commission President José Manuel Durão Barroso who recently said, "It was a very ambitious goal and many consider it too ambitious". But the Lisbon Council, a Brussels-based organisation campaigning for economic reform in the EU, reacted furiously to Mr Eichel's comments. Executive Director Ann Mettler fumed, "Mr. Eichel's comments are outrageous and destructive. What does the Finance Minister of the largest European economy want to achieve with such a self-defeatist attitude"? "Rather than questioning a deadline five years from now, he should get busy putting Germany's economic house in order. That, after all, is the biggest drain on the European economy and one of the key reasons why we are not on track in meeting the Lisbon goals". Ms Mettler is right to say that the EU is not on track in meeting the Lisbon goals. Since EU leaders vowed in 2000 to make the EU "the most competitive, knowledge-based economy in the world by 2010", the Union has actually gone backwards on many key measures of productivity whilst the US has forged ahead. The Dutch Presidency has made the Lisbon agenda a central plank of their economic work programme and will in November receive a report from former Dutch Prime Minister Wim Kok suggesting ways to breathe some life back into the process. This will form the basis for a "mid-term review" during the Luxembourg Presidency - beginning in January 2005.

Source: EUobserver

EU budget wars begin 

Corporate taxation and budget battles over EU expenditure will divide Europe’s finance ministers and European commissioners on Friday. An informal ‘Ecofin’ council of finance ministers meets in Scheveningen to debate – and dispute – the EU’s hottest fiscal issues. The Dutch EU presidency is pressing the European Commission by seeking justification for expenditure cost heading by cost heading of Brussels budget proposals. The aim is to cut European spending for 2007-2013 as national governments prepare for battle with the commission over a planned €28 billion budget boost. Finance ministers are to tell the EU executive that treasuries are prepared to hand over only one per cent of national wealth to Brussels – not the 1.14 per cent requested. Commissioners will tell ministers that a one per cent cap would see billions slashed from EU cash targeted at Europe’s poorest areas. Discussions will set the scene for a major row as EU institutions in an enlarged Europe go to war over spending – talk of greater European integration and boosting economic growth is not cheap, Brussels will tell ministers. 
The Scheveningen meeting will also pressure the UK to surrender Britain’s annual €4.6bn rebate in favour of a more general cashback system for other net EU contributors. Dutch finance minister Gerrit Zalm tells today’s FT Europe that he will call time on a UK rebate negotiated by Margaret Thatcher in 1984. “Even in Britain people can understand if countries are in the same position but get different treatment, that is something which can’t be prolonged forever,” he told the newspaper. “[The UK] has had this exceptional period for 20 years.” 
Elsewhere clashes are expected as old and new EU square up for a bitter battle over national corporate tax rates and funding aimed at Europe’s poorest regions. Brussels has rejected new French calls – echoed by Germany and Belgium – for ‘tax dumping’ new EU member states to lose European structural funds targeted at economically deprived areas. Incoming Brussels chief José Manuel Barroso has signalled which side he is on – he has appointed a Pole as new EU regional aid chief and a Latvian as European commissioner for taxation. Both Warsaw’s Danuta Hübner and Riga’s Ingrida Udre are set to be in the frontline of the fight and are unlikely to wave the white flag on either cash or taxes to France, Germany or anyone else. Paris and Berlin fear that the EU ten new governments are using low corporation tax rates to lure business into Eastern and Central Europe. Moves to set a minimum corporation tax threshold across the EU are strongly opposed by countries such as the UK, and France is now shifting the emphasis to Europe’s regional aid. Also on the agenda, EU monetary affairs chief Joaquin Almunia will get an early review of his plans to make the EU’s troubled Stability and Growth Pact – setting budget deficit rules – more government friendly. The man to be Europe’s ‘Mr Euro’ as a political counterweight to the European Central Bank will be brainstormed.

Luxembourg’s leader Jean-Claude Juncker is the frontrunner for the post which will put him at the head of meetings of the 12-member eurogroup.

Source: EUpolitix

Cheap labour seen as main contribution to enlarged EU

Cheap labour is the biggest contribution to the EU from its new member states, according to a questionnaire carried out among Czechs, Hungarians, Poles and Slovaks. An CEORG omnibus research run in the four Visegrad countries showed that 50 per cent in the Czech Republic, and 55 per cent in Hungary and Poland consider a cheap labour force to be their country’s biggest contribution to the EU. The Slovaks pointed to industriousness and hard work as their main contribution to the European Union (47%), closely followed by a cheap labour force (46%). 
Poles think their tradition, moral values and religion (33%) and agricultural products (30%) can also benefit Europe, while Czechs offer tourist attractions and good vacations (44%) and an open market for Western products (31%) as their main attributions.

Hungarians think their culture and art (36%) and industriousness and hard work (34%) will contribute to the EU, while the Slovaks are proud to offer their well-educated society (33%) and creativity and cleverness (30%).

The survey was conducted by the Central European Opinion Research Group (CEORG).

Source: EUobserver
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